All Saints’ {CE) Primary School
Slatefell Drive

Cockermouth

Cumbria

CA13 9BH

Telephone: 01900 823431

Email: head@allsaints.cumbric.sch, uk
Headteacher: Mrs Nicola Smallwood

Dear Parents/Carers,

Qur school’'s Ofsted report has been published today and a copy is on Dojo. We are pleased
with the judgements of good for behaviour and attitudes and personal development. The
report states that our children are happy and well mannered, enjoy coming to school and
benefit from the kind interactions with staff. The wide range of clubs available to our children
and the contribution our children make to the local community is acknowledged. The
school’s provision to promote pupil’'s personal development prepares them well for life in
modern Britain. Children are safe at school and this was highlighted by Safeguarding being
effective in the report. Pupils know how to keep themselves healthy both physically and
mentally and know what consiitutes a healthy relationship. The respensibility that children
have and enjoy being responsible for in school in highlighted. Parents’ view and staff
surveys were extremely positive and there were many lovely comments.

We are disappointed with the judgement for quality of education, leadership and
management and early years and would like to reassure you that the Leadership team,
Governors and staff are already working closely with the Local Authority and the Diocese {0
rapidly improve areas that have been highlighted. We look forward to the opportunity to be
inspected again so that we can return to a judgement that reflects the ongoing good work of

the school.

We had parents’ evenings before half term but if you have any questions about the report
or your children’s progress, please do not hesitate to ask me.

Best wishes
N\ 'SSMM:’:@;\ S Blac
Nicola Smallwood. Sarah Blackburn

Headteacher Chair of Governors.



